Town of Milladore

January 7, 2018

The regular monthly meeting of the town board was called to order December 3, 2017 at 6:30pm at the Milladore Town Hall. After the Pledge of Allegiance to the US flag, roll call found all board members present. 

The minutes of the previous town meeting were read. With the correction of the spelling of Leon Kundinger’s name, Hank Nigh moved to accept the minutes. Leon Kundinger was the second and the motion carried.
The financial report was read and accepted with a motion by Leon Kundinger. Hank Nigh seconded that motion which carried.

**Chairman Russ Haffenbredl then called the scheduled Budget meeting to order for the purpose of reviewing the 2018 budget. Those present were the board members plus Robert Ashbeck, Judy Feltz, Ron Koziczkowski, and Don Manlick, 


After discussion about the lower tax levy for 2018 Don Manlick moved that the levy be raised by 20% which is $56 per $100,000 of valuation. The motion was seconded by Judy Feltz. This motion carried with a voice vote. Because this would be an extra $20,000 it was suggested that the money be put into a contingency fund. No action was taken.


After reviewing the budget it was found to have$65,000 too much in the building fund and was moved to the transportation fund. The building fund now has $20,000 and the transportation fund has $194,000. The budget was approved by Russ Haffenbredl and seconded by Hank Nigh. The meeting adjourned with a motion from Leon Kundinger and seconded by Hank Nigh.

Continuing with the Board of Supervisors meeting there was a motion from Hank Nigh to pay the bills. There was a second from Leon Kundinger and motion passed.


The next item on the agenda was poll workers for the four elections to be held in 2018. Connie Milz contacted Traci Peplinski, Sherri Haffendredl, and Bev Cherney who all agreed to work the elections in 2018. The three alternates are Robert Ashbeck, Helen Vernick, and Paul Haffenbredl. Leon Kundinger moved to accept these individuals as our poll workers. With the second from Hank Nigh, the motion carried.

There was discussion about plans for the roads in 2018. Robert Ashbeck explained that on Saturday (12-2-17) the recycling center was extremely busy.

The Wood County Town Associations meeting hosted by us was a success. A letter of thanks was sent to our speaker is Pete Manley. Lunch was served by Cheryl Nigh.

There was a motion made to adjourn by Leon Kundinger, with a second from Hank Nigh. Motion carried.

The next meeting is January 7, 2018 at 6:30pm in the town hall.
 


Submitted by Connie Milz, Clerk

